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Arizona Public Service Company
PALO VERDE NUCLEAR GENERATING STATION

P.O. BOX 52034 ~ PHOENIX, ARIZONA85072-2034

JAMES M. LEVINE
VICE PRESIDENT

NUCLEAR PRODUCTION

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
ATTN: Document Control Desk
Mail Station P1-37
Washington, DC 20555-0001

102-03395-JML/SAB/DRL
June 20, 1995

Reference: Letter 161-04684, dated March 20, 1992, "Response to the NRC Station
Blackout Safety Evaluation Recommendations," from W. F. Conway, APS,
to USNRC

Dear Sirs:

Subject: Palo Verde Nuclear Generating Station (PVNGS)
Units 1, 2, and 3
Docket Nos. STN 50-528/529/530
Control Room Radio Communication Backup Batteries

In the above referenced letter, Arizona Public Service Company (APS) described its

intention to install a battery backup power source for the new control room radio system
by the fifth operating cycle of Unit 1. Because resources were dedicated to refueling
outage work, the battery backup units will not be installed until September 15, 1995. In

the event of a station blackout, at least two forms of communication (the EPABX
Telephone System and the sound powered phones) will still be available to provide all

required communication. This delay is considered acceptable since the new radio

system being installed, of which the backup batteries are a part, will only supplement the
already adequate communication provided by the sound powered phones and the
EPABX systems.

Should you have any questions, please contact Scott Bauer at (602) 393-5978.

Sincerely,

JML/SAB/DRL/rv

cc: L. J. Callan
B. E. Holian
K. E. Johnston
K. E. Perkins
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